Thornton le Beans and Crosby with Cotcliffe Joint Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting No 201 held on Monday13th May 2024

The Chairman opened the Meeting at 19:37hrs

Attendance
Chair: 


Cllr G Davis

Councillors: 

N Boden, S LilI and I Hunter, 
The Clerk and 2 members of the public

Apologies
 
Cllr J Birch and C/Cllr A Baker
Declarations

 Nil

1.
 Minutes
Minutes of the 12th February 2024 meeting were agreed and signed by the Chairman.

2.
 Matters Arising
Nil

3.
 Financial Matters

 Cllr Boden informed the meeting that he had set up an account with The Skipton Building Society of which the current balance is £14,000.00. The balance in the Barclays current account was £4356.41 for our running expenses. He will send a full Annual Statement to the Clerk for posting on NYC’s www.datanorthyorkshire.org. He had been issued with a PinSentry “gadget” which would enable transfers of money electronically. This was discussed but rejected.

4.
Planning Applications


ZB23/02504/FUL  - There followed an extensive discussion concerning this ongoing situation, the main theme being the lack of progress with NYC’s Planning Department. The Chairman said that he found it intensely frustrating at what it seemed to be their reluctance to let us know what is happening. He said that NYC Highways had submitted a report which concluded that the Highways Officer concerned, saw no reason why the Application should be refused. This came as no surprise since the Highways Officer, Mr Graham Hind, had adopted a similar stance on the proposed “Egg Factory”. 
The Clerk told of a recent conversation with Mr K Drinkwater, the co-owner of Pear Tree Farm. He had tried to make Mr Drinkwater aware of the adverse effect the proposal would have on his sheep and lambs in the adjacent field. He said that he would discuss this with his brother, but nothing further had been heard from him. Mrs T Higgins, of Whittaker Hill Farm, offered to speak to the other Mr Drinkwater since she thought he might be more receptive to opposing the application. The offer was accepted and she will follow this up as soon as possible. 
5.
Grass/Hedge cutting- Barkers
The Clerk had received a quote for 2024. The cost was £740.00 plus £148.00 VAT. The quote was accepted and The Clerk authorised to inform them.
6.
Chapel of Ease
The person who has been cutting the Churchyard grass has significantly increased his charge per cut. Other new quotes were to be sought to obtain more favourable terms. The Clerk had already found an acceptable quote, but Cllr Boden was waiting for another bid.

Resolved:- Cllr Boden was to inform the Chairman of his findings and then suitable action taken.

7.
Yorkshire Water 

Work has commenced on building an access road on Moor Lane to enable the building of a new sewage treatment plant. All village Residents had received a letter from YW explaining effects, benefits and timescale. However, it was considered that there remained several aspects which require clarification.

Resolved:- Chairman to write a letter to YW, highlighting the relevant concerns and seeking answers.

8.
Tennis Court
Most of the work has now been completed and it is anticipated that it will be finished shortly.

9.
AOB
It has been noticed that some trees have been planted at the proposed entrance to the failed Application of the “Egg Factory”.

Resolved:- Suitable action to be taken ASAP.

Next Meeting:- Monday 5th August

The Chairman closed the meeting at 2050hrs.
